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From: Leonard Marion
To: Hamilton, Janet; 
cc: Chester Purves; Jennifer Stirk; Leonard Marion; Rush, Kim; 


Lubozynski, Tom; aevans@hdrinc.com; 
Subject: Re: Tomoka Farms- Cert of Construction Completion
Date: Friday, July 29, 2011 10:33:46 AM
Attachments: Tomoka LF cert of const completion letter - leachate seeps.pdf 


Janet, 
Volusia County is receipt of your email. 
 
Regards 
Lenny Marion 
 
>>> "Hamilton, Janet" <Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.us> 7/29/2011 10:04 
AM >>> 
 
 
Dear Mr. Marion, 
 
Attached is an Adobe Acrobat version of the solid waste " Approval of 
Certification of Construction Completion " from the Central District of 
the Florida Department of Environmental Protection. 
 
Please inform us of receipt of this document within three (3) business 
days by clicking the 'Reply' button or via e-mail at: 
Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.us<mailto:Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.us> 
or by phone: 407.897.4304 
 
You will need Adobe Acrobat to view the attachment. A free viewer is 
available at http://www.adobe.com/. 
 
If you would like to have a hard copy sent to you, please e-mail your 
request to me. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
On behalf of: Tom Lubozynski, Waste Program Administrator 
Janet Hamilton, Secretary 
Hazardous & Solid Waste Section, DEP, Central District 
407.897.4304 
Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.us<mailto:Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.us> 
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July 29, 2011 
 
Electronic Mail 
lmarion@co.volusia.fl.us  
 
Mr. Lenny Marion      OCD-SW-11-246 
Solid Waste Director 
3151 East State Road 44 
DeLand, FL 32724 



 
Volusia County – SW WAC # 27540 
Tomoka Farms Road – Class I Landfill 
Approval of Certification of Construction Completion 
North Cell Toe Drain and Temporary Runoff Containment Berm  



 
Dear Mr. Marion: 
 
This letter acknowledges the receipt of the Tomoka Farms Road Landfill Class I – North Cell 
Toe Drain and Temporary Runoff Containment Berm Certification of Construction Completion, 
dated May 27, 2011 and the Supplemental Information, dated June 17, 2011.  The 
documents were prepared by Ashley Evans, P.E., of HDR Engineering, Inc.  It described 
the construction of a toe drain and temporary runoff containment berm on the North 
Cell. The as-built survey drawing was signed and sealed by J.E. Zapert, P.L.S. with a 
survey date of April 8, 2011. 
 
Based upon the inspection of the Department Representative on May 11, 2011, 
construction of that portion of the toe drain and temporary runoff containment berm, as 
certified by the Professional Engineer of Record, has been completed and is 
substantially consistent with plans and specifications submitted by HDR Engineering, 
Inc. dated March 2011.  The constructed section is also consistent with DEP closure 
permit SF64-0078767-020.   
 
Neither this letter nor any prior agreement with the Department relieves you of the 
responsibility of complying with any applicable ordinances, rules, or laws of any local, 
county, state, or federal government entity. 
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (407) 897-4304 or by e-mail at 
tom.lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
_______________________ 
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E 
Waste Program Administrator 
 
FTL/kr 
 
cc: 
Ashley Evans, P.E. – HDR Engineering, Inc., aevans@hdrinc.com  
 
 












 
The Department of Environmental Protection values your feedback as a 
customer. DEP Secretary Herschel T. Vinyard Jr. is committed to 
continuously assessing and improving the level and quality of services 
provided to you. Please take a few minutes to comment on the quality of 
service you received. Simply click on this link to the DEP Customer 
Survey<http://survey.dep.state.fl.us/?refemail=Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.us>. 
Thank you in advance for completing the survey. 
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